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No. 5.           2nd December 2022 

Website: www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk 

Twitter:   @OurLadys_School             Telephone: 01271 345164 

In Our Lady’s Catholic Primary School we learn about God and try to follow his footsteps by 

showing care and respect for one another. 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
As we move into today the season of Advent, we 
begin to prepare for the birth of Jesus and the 
celebration of Christmas.  Therefore it is a really busy 
time in school; children are working hard in their 
lessons and preparing for forthcoming events.  A list 
of these events are outlined in today’s newsletter. 
 
It is with sadness that we say goodbye to three 
teachers at the end of this term.  Mrs Fryers and Miss 
Sobey will leave their roles as Eagle and Kingfisher 
class teachers.   
 
After many years of wonderful service, we are saying 
goodbye to Mrs Hynes.  Mrs Hynes is a much loved 
member of our school community who has given 
great service to our children and families.  She will be 
most fondly remembered for her musical talents and 
the joy this has brought to the school.  We are 
delighted that Mrs Hynes will continue to provide 
music lessons for children in school. 
 
The school is currently in the process of recruiting 
new teachers for January and more information will 
be shared in due course.   
 

God Bless. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Mr Meech & Miss Wilby 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

Autumn Term Dates 
Mon 5th Dec        CAST Advent Assembly (children    
                                only) 
Wed 7th Dec        Last Kingfisher Swimming 
Thu 8th Dec          Christmas Jumper Day £1 
Fri 9th Dec            South Molton Brass Band visiting  
   (children only) 
Tues 13th Dec Nativity Performance at Church  
   (Barn A Bs, Robin, Heron and Puffin 
   Classes involved—Parents/Carers  
   invited) - 10.30am 
Weds 14th Dec Christmas Dinner Day (and   
   Christmas Jumper Day) 
Thurs 15th Dec Advent Mass, 10am at Church  
   (Parents/Carers invited) 
Thu 15th Dec Christmas Carols at School 1.30pm 
   (Parents/Carers invited) 
Thu 15th Dec Last day of term 
Wed 4th Jan  Pupils Return to School 
 

Any future dates will be shared via parentpay. 

Parent Helpers to walk down to church 
If any parents/Carers can accompany their children’s 
classes to and from church for the nativity and/or the 
Advent Mass please contact your class teacher via 
dojo. 

Thank you to everyone that 

helped support our ‘Spotty Day’ 

for Children in Need.  We raised an amazing 

£225.00 

The Travelling Crib  
This week sees the start of our special project for 
Advent – ‘The Travelling Crib’. Each class has a crib 
that will go home with a different family for each 
evening up to Candlemas. We hope that the 
‘Travelling Crib’ will help our children remember the 
journey Mary and Joseph made to Bethlehem and 
give them time to stop and think about the true 
meaning of Christmas. Please may I draw your 
attention to the Health and Safety notice included 
with the crib.  



The next newsletter will go home on:  

Wednesday 14th December 2022 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

Parent Autism Workshop Opportunities 
The ‘Autism & Us’ programme and themed workshops delivered this academic year will once again be offered 
during the Spring term for parents/carers of Devon primary and secondary school children, pre or post 
diagnosis.  
 
These workshops are for Children & Young People who are currently on the autism assessment pathway or who 
have received an autism diagnosis.  Attending the ‘Autism & Us’ parent programme gives you an opportunity to 
develop your understanding of autism and look at practical solutions to managing and supporting your child’s 
presenting needs. 
Full programme details and application process below: 
 
• Autism Overview—Prog 1 Weds 11th Jan 4.30pm—6.30pm   Prog 2—Mon 6th Mar 10am-12noon 
• Communication—Prog 1 Weds 18th Jan 4.30pm-6.30pm       Prog 2—Mon 13th Mar 10am-12noon 
• Understanding and supporting Behaviour—Prog 1 Weds 1st Feb 4.30pm-6.30pm    
           Prog 2 Mon 20th Mar 10am-12noon  
• Sensory—Prog 1 Weds 8th Feb 4.30pm-6.30pm     Prog 2—Mon 27th Mar 10am-12noon 
 
Topic based workshops: 
The following topic based workshops, are also available for parents/carers of CYP (Children & Young People) 
who are currently on the autism assessment pathway, in addition to families of CYP who have received an 
autism diagnosis.  You can choose from these based on the relevance to you and your family. 
 
• Autism – Sensory processing + integration    -  Tues 17 Jan  10am - 12noon    
• Autism and Girls   -  Thurs 26 Jan  9.30am - 12noon 
• Autism – Demand avoidance + PDA   -  Tues 23 Feb 10am - 12noon   
• Autism – Communication (verbal – support strategies)  -  Tues 2 Mar 10am-12noon   
• Autism – Managing stress + anxiety  -  Tues 14 Mar 10am - 12noon   
• Autism – Vulnerability + online safety  -  Thurs 23 Mar 10am - 12noon    
• Autism – Communication (pre/non verbal – support strategies  - Tues 28 Mar   10am - 12noon 
 
Apply direct by email to: educationlearnersupport@devon.gov.uk 

Christmas Lunch and Christmas 
Jumper Day 

Christmas lunch will be on Wednesday 
14th December at a cost of £2.34 
(except for Reception and KS1 children 
who receive free school meals).  If you would like 
your child to have a school Christmas lunch, 
turkey and all the trimmings, on this day please 
book via Scopay or by phoning the school office.   
 
Even if your child normally receives school dinners 
and/or free school meals, please ensure that this 
festive lunch is booked separately by Wednesday 
7th December.   Children and staff are invited to 
wear a Christmas Jumper for the day at no charge. 

May the Lord 

bless us as we 

journey through 

Advent. May He 

open our ears to His call, our 

minds to His will and our 

hearts to say ‘Yes’ to His love. 

mailto:educationlearnersupport@devon.gov.uk


Barn-a-b’s at Our Lady’s  

 IMPORTANT REMINDER apply for your 
place at school by 15th January 2023. This 
is for children starting school in 

September. If you are late you will be given the 
nearest available school.   
 
We are looking forward to a fun week. The nativity is 
on Tuesday 13th at St Mary’s church. The doors will 
not open before 10:30 to allow the children to get in 
and settled.  Christmas dinner is on Wednesday 14th 
for children attending both sessions on that day. 
Please make sure this is booked by Wednesday 7th 
December. 

 
Our last day is Thursday 15th December and we start 
back on the Wednesday 4th January. 

 
   
Cathy Jeffery 
Pre-School Nursery Manager 

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

Headteacher’s Awards 
 
Very well done to the following 
children who have a been earned 

Headteacher’s Awards over the last two weeks:- 
 
 

Jenson 
Aden  
Dylan  
Doros  

Attendance 

Congratulations to OWL class who have 

the highest attendance for the Autumn 

term so far at  97.19% closely followed by PUFFIN 

class at 96.64% and SWALLOW class at 96.59%. 

Christmas Lunch and Christmas 
Jumper Day 

Christmas lunch will be on 
Wednesday 14th December at a 
cost of £2.34 (except for Reception 
and KS1 children who receive free school meals).  If 
you would like your child to have a school 
Christmas lunch, turkey and all the trimmings, on 
this day please book the meal via Scopay in the 
‘Calendar’ section by Wednesday 7th December.   
 
Even if your child normally receives school dinners 
and/or free school meals, please ensure that this 
festive lunch is booked separately.   Children and 
staff are invited to wear a Christmas Jumper for the 
day at no charge. 
 

Christmas Jumper Day 

Children and staff are invited to wear their 

Christmas jumpers for the day (over the top of 

their uniform) on Thursday 8th December.  We 

are asking for £1 for this to go to Care for Kids. 

 

There will also be an opportunity to wear your 

Christmas Jumper on our Christmas Dinner day 

on Wednesday 14th December free of charge). 

Eagle Class Swimming 

Eagle class will be commencing swimming every Wednesday afternoon from Wednesday 11th January.  
Children will need to bring  swimming kit into school with them and ensure they have a warm coat as they 
will be walking to and from the leisure centre. 

Dylan W 
Hayley 
Willow-Ivy 
Mason 



Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

Primary Admissions 2023/24 
 

Was your child born between 1 September 2018 and 31 August 2019? 
Applications can be made from 15th November for a primary school place for September 2023.  You must 
apply for your child’s school place by 15th January 2023 for primary school admissions in September 2023. 
 
You can apply for a school place online at:   www.devon.gov.uk/admissionsonline 
Or 
If you cannot access the school admissions website you can get more information by calling the Education 
Helpline on 0345 155 1019 or by emailing :-primaryschooladmissions@devon.gov.uk.   
 
If you need help applying online or haven’t got internet access at home please contact the school, we would 
be more than happy to help you.  You can view your offer on-line from 16th April 2023. 
 
Please ensure that the 2023 Supplementary Form for this school is returned to the school office by 15th 
January 2023.  This form is available from the school office, Barn a B’s Pre-School or via the school’s 
website:- www.ourladys.devon.sch.uk  under ‘Key Documents’ and in the ‘Admissions’ section.  
 
Without this form your child may be lower in the priorities for admission and risk not getting a place at 
Our Lady’s School. 



As a school we have signed up 
to access the National on-line 
Safety software. 

 

They provide regular updates and access to short 
videos that will help you stay informed on the 
latest online safety news, quickly gain practical tips 
and advice, and access free online resources.  

 

Please can you register via the link below to allow you 
to start accessing these useful and important 
resources:   

 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/our-lady-s-
school  

Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 

Pro-Active Parenting  
We are delighted to be able to offer parents the 
opportunity to attend some parenting support 
sessions.  Dates and times to be confirmed for 
the Spring Term.  These will be run by an 
experienced practitioner, Sarah Watts, who has 
previously run the Patchwork Parenting group. 
 
We are able to provide two, half day, group 
sessions, based on a specific theme that is 
helpful for you.  
There are a range of themes that can be 
covered: 
 
• wellbeing of the parent/carer 
• needs/wants and routines 
• effective communication and praise 
• boundary setting and responsibility 
• behaviour we don’t like and consequences 
• anxiety and attachment 
• bereavement and loss 
• technology and the family 
 
If you would like to attend any of these sessions, 
please contact Mrs Silverlock by emailing 
csilverlock@olcs.uk, stating which themes you 
are interested in.  
 

School Council 
Congratulations go to our successful School Council Representatives: 
 
Robin Class: Represented by Swallow Class Member Sana   
 
Heron Class: Represented by Swallow Class 
Member Reggie 
 
Puffin Class:  Emilia and Obie 
 
Owl Class: Ava and Ezra 
 
Eagle Class: Tong and Jowin 
 
Kingfisher Class: Elena and Dylan 
 
Swallow Class: Andres and Lexie-Mae 
 
We are sure you will all represent your classes well.  We look forward to seeing what projects you start to 
work on. 

Operation Christmas Child 

It is lovely to be able to deliver lots of  beautifully 

wrapped shoe boxes for this Christmas appeal.  Thank 

you to all our families that took part in this worthwhile 

charity. 

 



Our Lady’s School takes incidents of bullying, including on-line safety seriously.  For further information the school’s policy is available on our website or please see your child’s 

class teacher if you have any concerns.  www.safer.internet.org.uk 


